
NEWSLETTER

Village of Camp Douglas

BRUSH - Brush will continue to be picked up into the fall. Please make sure to pile brush parallel
with the curb or street. Brush must be cut into lengths of no more than 10-12ft, stacked in piles up
to 4 ft high and 4 ft deep. Please allow for space between each brush pile to keep them seperate. 

LEAF PICKUP -  Leaves will be vacuumed during leaf season. Please rake your leaves so they are in
a row along the street (boulevard if you have one) but not in the street so they can easily be
vacuumed. Please make sure there is no brush or garbage mixed with your leaves as this could
potentially damage the machine.

Lawns should continue to be maintained at a height not to exceed six (6) inches. Plantings shall
be maintained so as not to present hazards to adjoining properties or to persons or vehicles
traveling on public ways. Dead or diseased plantings, trees, and limbs shall be removed.

CHANGING OF THE SEASONS

UTILITY PAST DUE ACCOUNTS

If you have a past-due utility account, Wisconsin State Statute § 66.0809 requires
municipalities to place delinquent water bills on the tax roll as a special charge against the
property that was furnished with utility service.

The ability to collect for unpaid utility bills through the property tax roll generally has worked
to keep the amount of municipal uncollectible debt to a minimum. This limits losses caused by
unpaid utility bills and protects other utility customers from rate increases.

If you have a past-due utility account as of October 1, please make payment arrangements to
pay the past-due balance in full by November 1  to avoid a 10% penalty, or by November 15  to
avoid the past-due balance from being transferred to the tax roll.  All past dues for Water,
Sewer, Garbage & Recycling are included in your past-due utility account. 
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The utility does not have a lease agreement with a tenant, therefor, any past dues in tenant
accounts follow the same process and will be placed on the property owners tax bill.

Notification Timeline
October 1st - Utility determines which accounts are in arrears as of this date.

October 15th – Utility sends written notice of any amounts in arrears as of October 1st to all
property owners and tenants. 

November 1st – Utility applies a 10% penalty. Addition of the penalty is not optional.
November 16th – Utility transfers the unpaid arrears, plus the penalty, to the tax roll.



Interested in being a volunteer? 
Stop by the Open House or email cdfire@mwt.net

Meet our Volunteer Fire Firefighters, tour
our station, and see our trucks. 

As a thank you for all your support over the years, we will

be serving Brats, Hot Dogs, Potato Salad, Chips & Cookies

DONATIONS ARE WELCOME!

CAMP DOUGLAS VOLUNTEER 
FIRE DEPARTMENT 

Join us for an

OPEN HOUSE
At the Fire Station

304 Center St., Camp Douglas, WI
Wednesday, October 15  th

6:30 PM - 8:30 PM

Village of Camp Douglas 
Board Meetings 2nd Wednesday of each Month

Clerk's Office 608-427-3355, clerk@vi.campdouglas.wi.gov
Public Work's 608-427-3255, cddpw@mwt.net
Fire & Rescue 608-427-3809, cdfire@mwt.net

Sign up for news, notices, agendas and minutes at:
www.campdouglaswi.com

Village of Camp Douglas
Trick-or-Treating

Friday, October 31st
4:00 PM - 6:00 PM


